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Alwin Holland Parent Advisory Council Meeting
Wednesday, December 8th 2010.
The meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm.
Staff in Attendance:  Mrs. Lang and Mr. Burridge
Executive Members in Attendance:  Ginger Alexander and Sharla Pearce
Minutes from the November PAC meeting were read and approved by Ginger and seconded by Kerri.  All in Favor
Treasurer’s Report:  

· Cheesecake and cookie dough sales were $11,252.  The bill was $8,237 which left a profit of $3015.  This was an increase over last year’s sale.

Principal’s Report:

· Maintenance purchased power head for vacuum.

· Voices of Nature cost is $6,600 and concert is Thursday.
· The staff wants Mrs. Pomeroy back for the week of March 7th.  There will be family dance on the Friday of that week.

· It is District Policy for children to wear helmets when skating.

· Caroling in the gym from 11:30 to noon will begin next week.

· December 16th Christmas hat day

· December 17th Pajama Day

· Parent Conference is February 19th.  The committee is asking all the PAC’s for a donation.  Volunteers are needed to help with the preparations.  Guest Speaker is Gary Anaka, “Growing the Brain”.  Activities are planned for children who are five and older.  Daycare is provided for children between the age of three and five.  Parents of children who are under three will take part in workshops that include their children.

President’s Report:

· Thank you to the volunteers who helped with the cheesecake and cookie orders.

· Mrs. Lang needs to talk to the city about the “mud hole” on the southeast corner of the school grounds.

· The PAC boxes have been cleaned out.

· Larry Espe sent out an invitation for the SUPAC meetings.  Topic is “How to make meetings better”.  One volunteer is needed to attend the meeting on January, 25th at the board office over lunch.
Old Business:

· Food and supplies for skating party was bought by Sharla.  Leftover cookies and cheesecake will be used for this event.  Cinnamon buns will be kept for Teacher Appreciation Lunch.  
· Another urn will be purchased for $40.  Moved by Mike and seconded by Kerri All in Favor
· A gift basket for Mary Wheat was prepared by Cheryl.

New Business:

· BCTF workshops are free and to be tabled until January.

· Home reading books need to be laminated in January.  Volunteers are needed for this.

· Teacher’s appreciation lunch tabled for January.

· BC Hydro Aqua Van will be in Northern BC in May.  Mr. Burridge will look into reserving it.  Price is $10.50/child.  Moved by Mike, Seconded by Brenna All in Favor
· Purdy’s Fundraiser for Easter.  Brenna will chair this.  She will also look into Valentine lollipops as a grade six fundraiser.

Next PAC meeting is planned for January 12th at 7pm.

Meeting Adjourned by Kelly and seconded by Kerri.

